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BEFORE SCHOOL YARD DUTY 

8.30AM TO 8.45AM 

AFTER SCHOOL YARD DUTY 3.3 0PM 

TO 3.45PM 

AREAS SUPERVISED INCLUDE THE 

MIDDLE COURT YARD, THE 

BOLLARDS AND THE OVAL  

MON, 24 OCTOBER 

State Athletics Final Lakeside Stadium 

School Council Meeting 7.00pm 

WED, 26 OCTOBER 

Prep Storytime #1 3.45-4.30 Prep area 

THUR, 27 OCTOBER 

Prep Incursion in Hall 9-10am 

MON, 31 OCTOBER 

Student Free Day ï No School 

TUE, 1 NOVEMBER 

Melbourne Cup Day ï no school 

WED, 2 NOVEMBER 

Prep Storytime #2 3.45-4.30 Prep area 

MON TO FRI, 7 -11 NOVEMBER 

Grade 5/6 Camp Canberra  

TUE, 8 NOVEMBER  

Prep Information Evening 6-7pm Prep 

area 

WED, 9 NOVEMBER 

Prep Storytime #3 3.45-4.30 Prep area 

TUE, 15 NOVEMBER 

School council facilities subcommittee 

meeting 8:00am in Sandraôs office 

School council policy development and 

review subcommittee meeting 8:00am in 

Principalôs office 

WED, 16 NOVEMBER 

Prep Storytime #4 3.45-4.30 Prep area 

THUR to SUN, 17 ï 20 NOVEMBER 

Recumbent Bike Maryborough 

FRI, 18 NOVEMBER 

School council Out of School Hours Care 

subcommittee meeting 9:10am in 

staffroom 

TUE, 22 NOVEMBER 

Prep Transition #1 9-11am 

MON, 28 NOVEMBER  

School Council Meeting 7.00pm 

TUE, 29 NOVEMBER 

Prep Transition #2 9-11am 

THUR & FRI, 1 -2 DECEMBER 

Grade 2 Camp Stringybark Lodge 

TUE, 6 DECEMBER 

Prep Transition #3 9-11am 

Whole School Transition 

Last Chess Class 

WED, 7 DECEMBER 

End of Year Instrumental Music Concert 

6.30 

THUR, 15 DECEMBER 

Grade 6 Graduation 

MON, 19 DECEMBER 

Grade 6 Day Out at Funfields 

TUE, 20 DECEMBER 

Last Day of Term 4 ï School finishes 

1.30pm 

 

 
Be Safe,   Be Kind,   Be Respectful,   Be Ready To Learn 

Acting Principalõs Report  
Alex Artavilla 

Key reminders 
Á Cƛƴŀƭ Ψ/ǳǊǊƛŎǳƭǳƳ 5ŀȅΩ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ȅŜŀǊ ƛǎ aƻƴŘŀȅ омst of October.  

Students do not come to school on this day.  
Á Ψaƻǳƴǘ !ƭŜȄŀƴŘŜǊ /ƻƭƭŜƎŜ tŀǊŜƴǘ LƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴ ǎŜǎǎƛƻƴκvǳŜǎǘƛƻƴ ŀƴŘ 
!ƴǎǿŜǊ ŦƻǊǳƳΩ Wednesday 26th of October 6:30pm.  This will be held at 
Flemington Primary School. 

Á Year 5/6 camp to Canberra is from the 7th of November to the 11th of 
November 

2017 dates: 
Á First day of school for students in Years 1- 6 in 2017 is Wednesday 1st of 

February.    
Á First day of school for students in Prep in 2017 is Thursday 2nd of 

February 
 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
On behalf of the whole school community, I just wanted 
to begin the newsletter this week by congratulating 
Warwick Knight and his partner Kate as they welcomed 
Indiana (Indi) Ella Knight into the world!   
 
Congratulations also to the 47 students for taking part in the solar-powered 
boat challenge last weekend at Scienceworks!  The students put in a lot of time 
and effort in the lead up to the challenge working in teams to build their boats.  
Big thank you to science teacher Nicola Dziadkiewicz and her team of helpers 
for organising the event and putting in a lot of extra time to support the 
students at recess and lunch.  The students need to be commended for their 
commitment to the project!  I have received lots of positive feedback from 
both parents and staff about the whole experience. 
 

Supporting the 2017 prep students! 

Next week on Wednesday from 3:45pm to 4:30pm we welcome the 2017 prep 
students as they commence Ψ{ǘƻǊȅ ǘƛƳŜ ŀǘ CƭŜƳƛƴƎǘƻƴ tǊƛƳŀǊȅ {ŎƘƻƻƭΩ!  The 
purpose of these sessions is for the 2017 prep students to experience life at 
primary school and spend time together enjoying some books!     
 
The official prep transition sessions begins on Tuesday 22nd of November when 
we welcome the 2017 Prep students to enjoy activities in the classroom which 
will also support the teachers with establishing classes. 
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Student Leaders 2017 

Over the next couple of weeks we will also begin the process for selecting new student leaders for 2017.  The 
leaders of the school play an important role as they set the expectations for all students and become 
important role models. Good luck to the students that express an interest in the leadership roles for 2017.  
 

{ŎƘƻƻƭ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎ ƴŜǿǎΧ 

Please note that school council will be convening on Monday 24th of October 2016 at 7:00pm in room 12, the 
portable closest to the gym. 
 
Key discussion items for the meeting include: 
Á Subcommittee reports (Finance, Facilities, Policy, Out of Hours School Care, HUB) 
Á Principal report 

 

 

 

 

 

SRC News 
Alex Taylor 

 
Walk to School Month: 

Walk to School is an annual event that highlights the many benefits of walking for children, from improving 
fitness to building friendships, and even reducing traffic and pollution. 

9ǎŎŀǇŜ ǘƘŜ ƳƻǊƴƛƴƎ ǘǊŀŦŦƛŎ ōȅ ǿŀƭƪƛƴƎ ǘƻ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ hŎǘƻōŜǊΣ ƛǘΩǎ ŀ ŦǊŜŜΣ Ŝŀǎȅ ŀƴŘ Ŧǳƴ ǿŀȅ ŦƻǊ ƪƛŘǎ ǘƻ ƎŜǘ 
active. 

We have bingo cards available to keep the walk to school fun, and there are great individual prizes up for 
grabs. 

Once students have completed their bingo cards, hand them into the office. one walk =one square marked off. 

The school with the most students participating will win a big day out at the Ascot Vale Leisure Centre so we 
need all families to get walking this October! 

We are encouraging the whole school to walk, scoot or ride to and from school in October then record it on 
your classroom calendar.   
 

 

 

éééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééé...éé 

WILL YOUR CHILD /REN BE AT FLEMINGTON PS IN 2017? 

If you know your child / children will not be returning to Flemington PS  in 2017   or   if they will be only here for a short time e.g. 

you could be moving in Term 1, please fill in below if you have not already informed the school. 

CHILDREN NOT ATTENDING FLEMINGTON P.S. IN 2017  

Name: ééééééééééééééééééééééééééééé.ééé Year level in 2016: ééé     

 

Name: éééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééé. Year level in 2016: ééé    

 

Name: ééééééééééééééééé.ééééééééééééééé Year level in 2016: ééé    

. 

Finishing date: ééééééé..     New school (if known): éééééééé.éééééééééé.ééé  

 

Signature of parent/guardian: éééééééééééééééééééééé.  
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Pupil of the Week  
Week beginning 17 October 2016 

 

Grade Student Reason 

Prep G Nicholas T 

Setting a good example for his 
classmates on how to be safe at 
the pool & being a great listener 
during his lessons! 

Prep MC Dani A S 
Listening to her swimming teacher 
and building on her swimming skills 
and water safety knowledge. 

Prep W Dulcie B 
Having a positive attitude towards 
learning and being very resilient. 
Well done Dulcie! 

1A Shukri C 
Being organised and safe when 
going swimming. 

1K Jessica Q 
working cooperatively in her 
swimming group and listening to 
the instructor. Great job! 

1P Mushahed S 
following the rules at Kensington 
Pool to be safe for themselves and 
others. 

1R Harry G  
Using good manners when greeting 
people at school. 

2I Jim C 
Observing the rules at the 
swimming pool. 

2J Aryan V 
excellent work in understanding 
characters emotions during reading 

2S Raphael P  
Listening and following instructions 
during his swimming lessons.  

3M Samuel C 
Showing an enthusiasm in learning 
new things whilst participating in 
the Solar Boat Challenge 

34J Tilly M 
Ensure she was organised to share 
the achievements of the Solar Boat 
teams at assembly. 

34L Leroy V  

Always helping out around the 
classroom. Leroy helps keep this 
ship (class) afloat! Keep it up 
ledge!!  

34T Claire H 
Helping her classmates and being a 
respectful leader.  

45F James R  

Showing enthusiasm and passion 
for your learning, asking questions 
and working with perseverance 
and innovation.  

56P Noah S 
Being proactive with his learning 
through questioning and 
researching. 

56V Amir I M 
Well done Amir for being Ready to 
Learn in Numeracy by making 
awesome 3D shapes! 

6T Monique S 
Doing a wonderful job supporting 
her claims with factual evidence 
from her book. Great job Monique! 

ART NEWS 

THE FLEMINGTON PORTRAIT EXHIBITION 
 
What a great night our 
portrait exhibition was!!  
Thank you all for coming 
through inclement weather 
to make this a lovely 
celebration of the fantastic 
work produced by our 
students. It is so important in 
The Arts to provide students 
with an audience for their 
creative achievements and 
such positive and 
constructive feedback 
enables them to grow as an 
artist and confidently 
develop their ideas.  
The Art Show never happens 
without the support of staff, 
the students and the 
community but special 
thanks need to be said to 
Alex, the office staff, to Anne 
and Shelley, Vern and his fantastic musicians and 
Alice and The Hub for providing refreshments. 
Thanks also to those mums who helped setup the 
exhibition! What a lucky school we are to have such 
a supportive community!  
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Solar Boat Challenge at Scienceworks  
 

Hi my name is Tilly, and my name is Mathew  
 
On Saturday morning students from Fps set off to solar boat. In 
total there were 47 students taking part from FPS competing in 
11 teams. 
Our team came first out of all the groups from Flemington it 
made all of the teachers and the people who were supporting us 
proud. 
It was very challenging and everyone's boat was really good. 
Every one tried their hardest.  
The weather was very hot and a bit windy. It was hard to feel 
calm because you're excited and nervous. 

By Tilly and Matthew 3/4J 
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Recumbent Bike Fu ndraising  

Special Lunch Sausage Sizzle 

Thursday 3rd November 

Sausage in bread $2 (Halal and vegetarian available) 
Juice Box $1 

No special lunch order form required, just bring 
your money on the day! 

HUB News (FPS Parentõs Association) 
Ellen Connor   Alice Blake 

(ellen@upandrunning.net.au)  (aliceblake@bigpond.com)  

 

Monday, Wednesday and Friday Canteen 
During Term 4 we will be selling icy poles at the canteen 
every Monday, Wednesday and Friday after school for 
$1. 
If you would like to be on the roster or help in some way 
please contact Lucy Shaw (shawsathome@gmail.com) 
our new icy pole coordinator. 
 
 

 
 
 
 

OSHC Program  
Camp Australia manages the Before & After School Care 

program.   All bookings, absences and payments need to be 

made through the Camp Australia website.  

   Do not leave messages on the school answering machine.   

Customer 
Service  

8.00am - 6.00pm  
Monday to Friday  

1300 105 343  

Website  www.campaustralia.com.au  

mailto:ellen@upandrunning.net.au
mailto:aliceblake@bigpond.com
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Community News   

 


